APPENDIX B
Reports of the University Senators

· Andy Romberger – Report from September 12, 2006 meeting of the University Senate

· The University Senate meeting heard from the President about the large incoming class of students. The new class stops a trend of decreasing enrollments at all campuses but two. The Senate then approved a report concerning the student purchase of computers which included a statement that students need to be informed about applications required for specific programs of study. In addition, help in purchasing such programs through reduced pricing etc, and ways to make University pricing available to not yet registered first semester students should be put into place. The chair also made a presentation entitled “Curricular Process Overview” reviewing the various details of the curricular process, including proper course proposals and common errors made in those proposals.
· The Join Committee on benefits gave its annual report.  It is important to carefully consider the following during the Time to Choose period in November:

· Plan A will be discontinued as of Jan 1, 2007. All those in plan A must make another choice.

· The premium for the enhanced dental plan is going to go up significantly. The costs are much higher than initially planned. Look for options that may be offered.


For retirees and those soon to retire, the following was announced:

· The University is still advising retirees not to sign up for Medicare D.

· Medicare eligible retirees under 70 will be paying a higher premium for supplemental coverage from the university.

· Retirees are now eligible for a group dental plan provided for retired state employees.

· The Senators also heard from Associate Dean of Engineering Renata Engel who is chairing an assessment task force. University wide assessment of courses and programs is being developed with some pilot programs at UP, and soon to be put into practice everywhere.  (Of course, we are also doing the same through our own efforts at Berks.)
· Bob Zambanini – Report from September 12, 2006 meeting of the Senate Committee on Curricular Affairs

· New chair Chris Falzone reviewed the committee’s priorities for the upcoming academic year.  Those priorities of the highest level include the following:  A1. Review all curriculum proposals; A2. Roll out of Course Submission and Consultation System (CSCS) to include system development, training, and enhancements; A3. Continue implementation of Uniform Course Abbreviations (UCA); A4. Review and Update Guide to Curricular Procedures A5. Discuss On-line delivery of courses (including General Education courses) and programs-Joint charge with UE; A6. Implement recommendations of the Curriculum Transition Committee including the 2+2 model; A7. Complete Assessment of Writing Across the Curriculum.

· The chair also made a presentation entitled “Curricular Process Overview” reviewing the various details of the curricular process, including proper course proposals and common errors made in those proposals.

· The original goal of having all necessary approval documents in the Uniform Course Abbreviations process submitted to the SCCA by the December 5, 2006 meeting will still be pursued.  Several academic groups have already completed the process, but many still have work to do.

· Martha Aynardi – The following items were discussed in the September 12, 2006 meeting of the Senate Committee on Intra-University Relations:
· Changes in dental plan premiums 

· IRC priority for AY 06-07 - A review of university policies for appointment, position title, promotion, retention, and advancement of fixed term faculty 

· IRC priority for AY 06-07 - A review of the process for annual and AD14 reviews of frontline administrators at and below the level of dean   review of chancellors was also discussed. 

· IRC priority for AY 06-07 - the power chancellors have in hiring faculty - especially in cases where faculty teach beyond their discipline
· Bill Bowers – The charges for the Senate Committee on Faculty Affairs for the 2006-2007 Academic Year are as follows:
· Inclusion of mentoring activities in the P&T dossier 

· Follow up on the “Interim Report of the Special Subcommittee to Assess the Nature of Evidence Used for Promotion and Tenure” with attention to updating SRTE questions 

· Revisions to HR-40, Post Tenure Review 

· Review of HR-23 and HR-70, Performance in terminal year 

· Review of HR-23, Joint appointments 

· Accurate reporting of faculty credentials 

· Review of fixed term faculty ranks and promotion policies 
